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Campus Calendar 
Tuesday, October 26 
• Coastal Educational Foundation, Inc. 

Quarterly Meeting: noon, Wall Bldg. 
Board Room. Cerrnet.te Clardy 

• Volleyball: Coastal at College of 
Charleston, 7 p.m. 

• M.A. T. testing: 3 p.m., Academic 
Affairs. Linda Ford 

• Oktoberfest for Singleton House 
members: 4:30 p.m.; food at 5:30, 
Singleton House. 

Wednesday, October 27 
• Acquaintance Rape, Get Smart Series: 

2:30 p.m., SC 205. Vicki Gardner 
• Club Adviser's Breakfast: 7:30 a.m., 

TBA. Vicki Gardner 

Friday, October 29 
• Taming ofthe Shrew, performance: 

7:30 p.m., WA. Wheelwright 
Box Office 

• Volleyball: Coastal vs. Maryland 
Baltimore at Asheville, N.C., 6 p.m. 

• Women's Golf: Furman Lady Paladin 
Tourney 

• 20th Annual Coastal Carolina 
Invitational, fishing tournament: 
all day, Murrells Inlet. Don Millus 

Saturday, October 30 
• Soccer: Radford at Coastal, 7 p.m. 
• Volleyball: Coastal vs. Towson State at 

Asheville, N.C., 11 a .m.; Coastal vs. 
Liberty, 5 p.m. 

Saturday, October 30 Continued 
• Women's Cross Country: Big South 

Championship, hOple 
, Men's Cross Country: Big South 

Championship, home 
• Women's Golf: Furman Lady Paladin 

Tourney 

Sunday, October. 31 . 
• FCA Program: 5:30 to 10:30 p.m., 

Little Theater. Ed cerny 
• Women's Golf: Furman Lady Paladin 

Tourney 

Tuesday, November 2 
• M.A.T. testing: 3 p.m., Academic 

Affairs. Linda Ford 

Wednesday, November 3 
• Soccer: Big South Tournament, TBA 

Thursday, November 4 
• Soccer: Big South Tournament, TBA 

Friday, November 5 
, Soccer: Big South Tournament, TBA 

Saturday, November 6 
• Soccer: Big South Tournament, TBA 

Monday, November 8 
• Eating Disorders, Get Smart Series: 

2:30 p.m., KH 110. Vicki Gardner /6. 

Coastal will keep 
the Chanticleer as 
athletic mascot 

And the survey says: "The Chanticleer 
should remain as Coastal's mascot." 

A voluntary survey of students, 
alumni, faculty, staff and community 
members was conducted by the Traditions 
Committee. The survey results were a 
major determining factor in the 
committee's report recommending to 
President Ingle that the Chanticleer 
remain as Coastal's athletic mascot. 

The Traditions Committee was formed 
by President Ingle to explore whether 
Coastal should keep the Chanticleer or 
establish a new mascot to reflect the 
university's new independent status. The 
commi ttee is also stUdying such matters 
as the university's logo, official seal and 
alma mater. 

According to Andy Hendrick, 
"President Ingle charged the Traditions 
Committee with seeking input from each 
of the university's constituency groups. 
Through a series of surveys and 
advertisements, recommendations for our 
mascot were gathered - an~ every group 
overwhelmingly supported the 
Chanticleer." 

According to survey returns, other top 
contenders for the mascot were 
Hurricanes, Marlins, Sharks and Storm. 

Family Fund and United Way campaigns 
begin on campus 

----1 When Coastal Carolina named its 
athletic teams in the late 1950s, the 
Chanticleer was named as mascot. The 
Chanticleer, from Chaucer's Canterbury 
Tales, is a crafty rooster who quotes from 
the classics and learns from his mistakes, 
according to Don Millus, who specializes 
in Chaucer and Shakespeare. /6. 

A message from the 
president 

The campus family at Coastal Carolina 
has traditionally been a generous and 
caring community. Within the next 
several days you will have two 
opportunities to demonstrate this spirit 
again. You will receive information 
packets and pledge cards from the Family 
Fund and the United Way. 

The Family Fund operates as part of 

the Coastal Educational Foundation 
which has helped to raise millions of 
dollars for the improvement of our 
academic programs and physical 
facilities. In addition to funding 
programs and facilities, the Foundation 
funds activities and projects that benefit 
the faculty and stafI'individually. For 
example, the Foundation has committed 
to meeting a portion of the costs of our 
optional life insurance which was 
formerly paid through the USC System. 

See Campaigns on page 2. 



Campaigns Coastal sponsors 20th annual fishing 
Conlinued{rompage 1. tournament 

The Foundation also provides funding for 
faculty research and scholarship activities 
as well as funding for work-related tuition 
assistance for staff and faculty. 
Additionally, the Spring Arts Festival, an 
event enjoyed by the entire campus 
community, is partially underwritten by 
the Foundation. 

Your contribution to the Family Fund 
not only helps in a tangible way; it has 
symbolic significance as well. In seeking 
outside support, it is extremely helpful to 
show that members of the Coastal 
Carolina campus family are committed 
and excited about the future of our 
institution. 

The Horry County United Way 
organization is operated and controlled by 
local citizens who determine how and 
where the money is to be distributed. The 
annual campaign is one drive for many 
services. This method cuts 
administrative expenses and provides 
more money for those who need help. I 
hope that this year, as in the past, you 
will assist in this effort. 

I hope each of you will join me in 
making a commitment so that we will do 
our fair share for these two worthy 
campaigns. 

Ron Ingle ~ 

Singleton House 
sponsors Oktoberfest 

Singleton House members will 
celebrate Oktoberfest for faculty and 
staff at the SingletOn House on Tuesday, 
Oct. 26 beginriing at 4:30 p.m. Food 
will be served at 5:30 p.m. 

A door prize will be awarded for the 
most interesting or unusual stein 
brought to the event. 

All faculty and staff are invited to 
join the Singleton House. Semester 
dues are $15, or $25 for the academic 
year and include numerous exciting 
events sponsored throughout the year. 

Tojoin send a check for membership 
dues to one of the follwing Singleton 
House committee members: Bob 
Burney, Claudia Cleary, John 
Eberwein, Bill King, Colleen Lohr, 
Kerry Lord, Richard Moore, Steve 
Nagle, Joan Piroch, or Jimmy Soles. ~ 

The world's oldest intercollegiate salt 
water fishing match and seminar will 
bring together teams from Memphis 
State, Francis Marion, Clemson and 
Coastal Carolina universities for a day of 
fishing and seminars for the 20th Annual 
Coastal Carolina Invitational in Murrells 
Inlet, S.C., on Friday, Oct. 29. 

Teams from Canada and Japan have 
competed in the Coastal Carolina 
Invitational along with Ivy League 
representatives and numerous schools 
from the Southeast. The tournament is 
the successor to intercollegiate tuna 
matches formerly held in Nova Scotia. 

According to fishing coach Don Milius, 
all of the teams will fish from the same 
headboat out of Captain Dick's Marina in 
Murrells Inlet. Millus said that while 
some student competitors bottom fish for 
black sea bass, grouper and triggerfish, 
others drift live bait for king mackerel 
and cobia. "One student angler even 
raised a sailfish before," Millus said. Last 
year 23 kings were caught just 16 miles 
offshore. 

Overnight accommodations for 
competitors are provided by Springmaid 
Beach Resort. Prizes are donated by 
tackle manufacturers and the boat is 
chartered for the cost offuel and crew 
only. 

The Coastal Carolina Invitational has 

been cut back in recent years from three 
days to one. According to Francis Marion 
University professor Don Kelley, the 
winningest coach in the history of the 
Coastal Carolina Invitational, "getting up 
at 5 a.m. two days in a row isn't fun 
anymore." 

According to Milius, of all 
intercollegiate sports competitions in the 
United States, this is the only one that 
allows men and women to compete on 
equal terms. Milius hopes to send an all­
female team into this year's competition 
to end Coastal's six-year losing streak. 

Charterboat captain Skip Opalko and 
veteran angler Richard Lee will be 
assistant coaches for Coastal. Richard 
Moore will serve as chief judge, as he has 
since i974. Jim Godfrey, a fishing 
columnist, will also serve as judge. 

The seminars and instruction for the 
competition traditionally take place on 
the boat during the day. This year's 
seminar will focus on live-bait fis}ung for 
salt water gamefish. 

"It's been a poor year for king mackerel 
fishing inshore and offshore," Milius said, 
"but by the end of the month our luck 
could change. College fishing coaches, 
like college football coaches, are always 
hopeful. Besides, they never get fired for 
losing." ~ 

Get Smart Series presents educational 
programs 

The Get Smart Series, sponsored by 
the Alcohol and Drug Prevention 
Program, will continue with additional 
educational programs planned for 
students, faculty and stafI'. All events 
also are free and open to the public. 

Upcoming programs include: 
• Acquaintance Rape (truths and 
consequences) 

Wednesday, Oct. 27 
2:30 p.m. - se 205 

• Eating Disorders 
Monday, Nov. 8 
2:30 p.m., KH 110 

• Eating Smart for the Holidays 
Thursday, Nov. 11 
10 a.m. - se 204 

For more information, contact Vicki 
Gardner in se 206 or by calling extension 
2340. , .. 

~-- ---- .-.- --.-------- ---- -- - --------- ------, 

The next issue of On Campus will be Monday, Nov. 8; 
deadline for information is Thesday, Nov. 2. ~ 
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Deadline for library 
orders is Dec. 17 

Kimbel Library has allocated funds 
for each department for library purchases. 
The deadline for orders is Friday, Dec. 17. 

Any unencumbered departmental 
funds will revert back to the general 
library account after Dec. 17. New 
journal requests will be accepted, but 
held until a comprehensive journal 
evaluation is conducted the the spring 
semester. 

Book and/or media orders should be 
sent to Edna Bellamy in Kimbel Library's 
acquisitions department. 

For more information, contact 
Charmaine Tomczyk at extension 2403. Ia. 

Birthdays 
October 

26 

27 

. 29 

30 

31 

November 
1 

2 

4 

5 

7 
8 

Thomas Rogers 
Susan Shepherd 
Debbie Dewitt 
Gloria Ford 
Dean Bishop 
Veronica Gerald 
Veronica Bell 
Roger Rhodes 
Beth Haynes 
Pat Parker 
Jim Michie 
Anne Monk 

Claudia Marlowe 
Kerry Lord 
Linda Kuykendall 
Colleen Lohr 
Tim Touzel 
Joan Piroch 
Edward White 
David Pruett 
Joyce Parker 
Cenita Gerald 
Sandi Shackelford 
Janice Sellers 
Reubin Fullwood 
Francis Butler 
Desiree Scott Ia. 

r-----------------------------~ 

Bulletin Board 
For Sale: Class I trailer hitch for a 
Jeep Cherokee. Frame mounted for 
trailers up to 3,500 pounds. $50. For 
more information, contact Garnett 
Smith at extension 2152, or 365-1988 

after 4 p.m. 

For Sale: Laptop Toshiba TllOO Plus 
computer with Diconix printer by 
Kodak. Cases for both are inel uded. 
Four years old. $800. For more 
information, contact Pat West at 
extension 2009, or call 448-4961. 

"Taming of the Shrew" to be performed at 
Wheelwright Auditorium 

The North Carolina Shakespeare 
Festival's (NCSF) production of William 
Shakespeare's most popular romantic farce, 
The Taming of the Shrew, will be 
performed Friday, Oct. 29 at 7:30 p.m. in 
Wheelwright Auditorium. Tickets are $12, 
$5 for students. 

Set in the early Italian Renaissance, 
the play portrays the rollicking courtship 
of the brash Kate and the bold Petruchio. 
The game-playing, witty arguing and 
"battling of the sexes" lead to their 
discovery of how to trust and love each 
other, rather. than how to force the other 
to submit: it's their great adventure in 
love and marriage. A host of other 
characters complicate the plot with various 

disguises and sudden embarrassments. 
The Taming of the Shrew is touring as 

a part of' NCSF's "Outreach Tours" 
program, conceived in 1983. Past tours 
include productions of The Two Gentlemen 
of Verona, Macbeth, A Midsummer Night's 
Dream and The Comedy of Errors. 

The Taming of the Shrew originated as 
part of NCSF's 1993 Main Stage Summer 
Season·in the theater's hometown of High 
Point, N.C. The production is directed by 
Louis Rackoff and features a company of 
sixteen professional actors and six 
technicians. 

For more information or to purchase 
tickets, call the Wheelwright Box Office at 
extension 2502. Ia. 

Coastal Carolina People 
Mirinda Chestnut and her husband, 
Twig, are the proud parents of a son born 
Sunday, Oct. 24. William Reed Chestnut 
weighed 9 pounds, 2 ounces and is 22 
inches long. Mother and baby are both 
doi ng grea t. 

Dennis Wiseman recently served as a 
panel discussant on the topic 
"Partnerships of Public Schools and 
Higher Education" at the fall meeting of 
the South Carolina Association of Teacher 
Educators and the South Carolina 
Association of Colleges for Teacher 
Education. Wiseman and Suzanne 
Cromier served as a co-presenters of 
"The South Carolina Middle Level 
Project." The South Carolina Middle 
Level Project is Funded by the EIA Select 
Committee and housed at Coastal 
Carolina. 

Karen Carpenter presented a paper, 
entitled "Multicultural Curriculum: 
Change and the Administrative 
Challenge," at the annual fall combined 

Cafeteria Menu 
The campus cafeteria menu features a 

daily lunch special which includes one 
entree plus three vegetables (or two 
vegetables and dessert of the day) with a 
dinner roll and a small beverage for $3.75. 

Week of Oct. 25: 
Monday: Frankfurters and Baked Beans 

or Meat Loaf 
Tuesday: Beef Stew or 

Lemon Baked Chicken 
Wednesday: Beef Ravioli or 

Roast Pork and Applies 
Thursday: Glazed Ham Slices or 

Spaghetti with Meat Sauce 
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teacher education conference of the South 
Carolina Association of Teacher 
Educators and the South Carolina 
Association of Colleges for Teacher 
Education. The conference was held in 
Charleston, S.C., on Oct. 8. The 
presentation was based on an article 
accepted for publication by the National 
Association of Secondary School 
Principals in their journal, NASSP 
Bulletin. 

Linda Hollandsworth had an article 
accepted for publication in the December 
1993 issue of Virginia English Bulletin. 
Wanda Lewis has been elected to serve 
on the board of directors for the South 
Carolina Government Fleet Managers 
Association. Lewis, who was elected 
during a conference held in Myrtle Beach 
the week of Oct. 10, will serve for a one­
year term. 

David Barnwell recently reviewed two 
Spanish textbooks to be published in the 
current issue of Hispania. Ia. 

Friday: Fried Shrimp or Seafood Casserole 

Week of Nov. 1: 
Monday: Salisbury Steak with 

Brown Gravy or Lasagna 
Tuesday: Turkey and Gravy or 

Meatball Subs 
Wednesday: Hamburger Casserole or 

Chicken Parmesan 
Thursday: Chili Macaroni or Chop Suey 
Friday:FriedlBaked Fish or 

Shirmp Fried Rice 

Menu listings are subject to change 
without notice due to product availability. 

.... 
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Clip and Save 

I So you will know ... 
: and we can tell the 
I campus community 
I 

--, 

I On Campus is published biweekly on 

I Monday by the Office of Public 
Information. Items to be included should 

I be submitted in writing by 5 p.m. the 
I Tuesday before publication. Publication 

I and deadlines for information to be 
submitted for the fall semester are as 

I follows: 

II Publication date: Deadline for 
information: 

I Monday, Nov. 8 Tuesday, Nov. 2 
I Monday, Nov. 22 Tuesday, Nov. 16 
I Monday, Dec. 6 Tuesday, Nov. 30 
I Monday, Dec. 20 Tuesday, Dec. 14 

I Publication of information received 
I after the deadline will depend on space 
I available and printing schedules. The 

Office of Public Information will try to 
I accommodate the person requesting the 
I submis'sion; however, we will not be able 

I to guarantee the information will be 
included. . 

I For additional information or to 
I submit information for publication, 
I contact Nancy Burton in EMS 204, or 
c..a~xtensio:":003._ 1&-____ _ 

-
Campus Law Enforcement authorized to 
issue tickets for $1,000 

The Law Enforcement and Safety 
Office will begin issuing a special kind of 
ticket soon, one which could win a lucky 
motorist $1,000. 

It's called the "Thank You Ticket," and 
will be given to motorists who are 
observed wearing their safety belt. The 
campaign is sponsored by the South 
Carolina Automobile Dealers Association. 

The tickets will be distributed at 
license and registration checkpoints to 
drivers and their passengers who are 

Changes in the 
P. R. Office 

The name of Coastal's Public Relations 
Office has been changed to the Office of 
Public Information, effective Oct. 1. 

The location of the Office of Public 
Information also has changed as of 
Monday, Oct. 25. The new office is in 
EMS 204 (directly above our "old" office.) 
All telephone extensions will remain the 
same. 

Anne Monk has assumed the position 
of director of public information, as 
appointed by President Ingle and effective 
Oct. 1. I&-
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buckled up and free of other violations. 
Accident victims who are wearing their 
safety belts also are eligible. 

When the special "Thank You Ticket" 
is issued, motorists may enter a drawing 
to win $1,000 by completing the postcard 
ticket and mailing it to the address 
prQvided. 

For more information, contact the Law 
Enforcement and Safety Office at 
extension 2177. la. 

A special thank you 
The family of Benjamin L. Thompson 

acknowledge with grateful appreciation 
your kind expressions of sympathy. 

Thank you to the Coastal family 
during this difficult time. 

Sincerely, Herb Thompson I&-
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